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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from 

untrusted sources. 

Dear Acting Captain Dora ntes: 

Our office has completed its review of the Recommendation 72.2 package that SFPD submitted as 

part of the collaborative reform process. Recommendation 72.2 is that SFPD should post all 

Department Class A Bulletins and any Department Bulletin that modifies an existing Department 

General Order (DGO) to its website. 

After reviewing the package and information provided by SFPD, the California Department of Justice 

finds as follows: 

Response to 72.2 package: SFPD is in substantial compliance with this Recommendation. Strategic 

Communications Director David Stevenson met with the Written Directives Unit to flag any 

Department Bulletin that modified an existing DGO and directed the Media Relations Unit to post any 

flagged Department Bulletins online. SFPD's website clearly indicates whether a Department Bulletin 

is class "A" and whether the Department Bulletin amends an existing DGO. For example, SFPD notes 

on its website that Department Bulletin 19-018 (Monitoring Overtime) is a class A Department 

Bulletin, that it amends DGO 11.01(l)(B)(4)(b), and that it is a re-issue of Department Bulletin 17-045. 

While Cal DOJ finds SFPD substantially compliant, it recommends SFPD consider noting on its website 

that, pursuant to newly amended DGO 3.01, Department Bulletins expire after two years, so the 

public does not have the mistaken impression that all posted Department Bulletins are the current 

policy of SFPD. Cal DOJ further recommends that SFPD consider periodically removing expired 

Department Bulletins from its website or updating its website to indicate when a posted Department 

Bulletins has expired. 

Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further. Thank you. 

Tanya 

Tanya S. Koshy 
Deputy Attorney General 
Civil Rights Enforcement Section 
California Department ofJustice 
1515 Clay Street, Suite 2100 
Oakland, CA 94612 
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